
Approximately 300 local 
farmers, ranchers and 
other agri-businesses were 
saluted during the 10th 
Annual Chamber Ag Ap-
preciation night on Satur-
day, March 10th at the 
Brush High School audi-
torium/commons area. 

A steak dinner was served 
to all attendees by the 
Brush FFA.  Background 
entertainment was provid-
ed by the Brush High 
School Jazz Band.  The 
main feature was comedi-
an/hypnotist, Greg Steele. 

Another Successful Ag Appreciation  
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Proud to be a ñMain Streetò Community 

Brush Happenings  

Apr 11ð noon, Chamber 

Luncheon at Bunker Hill 

Country Club 

Apr 14ñBrush High School 

Prom 

Apr 17ñ1-4 pm, Job Fair, 

Mgn Cty Fairgrounds 

Apr 20ñEMCL Brown Bag, 

David Mason 

Apr 21ñ7-11 am, 9 Health 

Fair, Mgn Cty Fairgrounds 

April 23 & 24ñDowntown 

Colorado in Brush 

Apr 25ñ11:30-1:00 Admin 

Prof Day LuncheonñCountry 

Steak Out 

May 5ñBrush Clean Up! - 

Downtown Brush 

May 9ñnoon, Chamber 

Luncheon at Bunker Hill 

Country Club 

May 15-16ñOlder Adult 

Resource FairñMCC 

May 17-20ñCampers  & 

RVersñMgn Cty Fairgrounds 

June 9ñMgn Cty Antique 

Tractor & Power Show, AMA 

Complex 

June 20-22ñRural Philan-

thropy Days 

June 20ñBrush! Rush! 
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Brush Chamberñ1901, by Dale Stinton  

 By 1901 Brush had grown to a point that the businesses in town decided to organize.  

In August of that year a meeting was held and a purpose statement was developed. 1; 

promote construction of irrigation reservoirs and lateral ditches to irrigate the South 

Platte River Valley and 2; secure a sugar beet factory for Brush.  The second meeting 

was held in July of 1901 and it was suggested that a membership fee of $1 be assessed  

each organization member.  The original name was the Brush Board of Trade.  Some 

thought the name was too ñhigh falutinò.  Later the organization was know as the 

Brush Civic Club and some years later was named the Brush Chamber of Commerce. 

Administrative Professionals Day Luncheon  

Treat your admin professional to a wonderful luncheon with a free gift and dy-
namic presentation!  Wednesday, April 25th, from 11:30-1:00 at the Country 
Steak Out.  This mid day banquet is to honor Administrative Professionals.  The 
program starts with a meal consisting of chicken cordon bleu, roast beef, pota-
toes, salad and dessert.  After introductions and a word from the 4 sponsors,  
Wendy Danielson, will present a program entitled "Welcome to I.Q. Personali-
ty".  The cost of the meal is $15. Reservations can be made by calling the Brush 
Chamber of Commerce at 842-2666, faxing the form to 842-3828 or returning 
the form by mail by April 18th.  The 4 sponsors are Morgan County Economic 
Development, Fort Morgan Workforce Center, Fort Morgan Area Chamber of 
Commerce and the Brush Area Chamber of Commerce.  MCC Center for Arts 
and Community Enrichment and the Small Business Development Center will 
help advertise the presentation. 
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Downtown Colorado has 
quarterly seminars.   The 
April seminar is in Brush 
on April 23rd and 24th at 
the Carroll Building.  This 
is the first time that Brush 
has hosted this statewide 
meeting and we feel this is a 
great opportunity for our 
local business community.  
Some of the topics that will 
be covered are: Approaches 

to Marketing and Mass Me-
dia, Leveraging Free Re-
sources with your Due Dili-
gence, Choosing the Right 
Non-Profit Status, Manage-
ment Tools for Downtown 
Success, Brushôs Main 
Street Project, followed by a 
descriptive tour, a panel 
discussion by Brushôs Eco-
nomic Stakeholders Com-
mittee and 

to existing underground 
pipelines. 

Phase 3 will begin shortly 
after the 4th of July and 
hopefully will be completed 
in about 6-8 weeks.  The 
plan is to begin on the west 
side of the street in the 200 
& 300 blocks.  The curb, 
gutter and one half of the 
sidewalk will be first.  This 
leaves half of the sidewalk 
next to the bldgs in place 
until the curb and gutter 
are finished.  This will facili-
tate bridging if necessary 
from the curb to the en-

Streetscape is the term that 
implies the street itself, 
curb, gutter, sidewalks, pav-
ers, lighting, trees and plant-
ers.  The Brush Downtown 
Project is being developed 
in 4 phases.  The first phase 
was in 2010 with the 300 
and 400 blocks of Edison.  
In 2011 the 100 block of 
Clayton and in 2012 will be 
the 200 and part of the 300 
block of Clayton.  Phase 4 
hopefully completed in 
2013 will be completing the 
storm water drainage pond 
east of town and connecting 

Downtown Colorado/Main Street Seminar  

Streetscape  

2012 Chamber Directory  

Six hundred copies of 
the directory are pro-
duced and are distrib-
uted throughout the 
area.   

The 2012 Chamber Direc-
tory is complete and ready 
for distribution.  It is sixty 
pages of information pro-
moting Brush businesses.  
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Chamber News 

Proudly serving the 
students 

    of Brush and 
Morgan County! 

 

networking opportunities 
with communities 
throughout Colorado. 

For more information 
please contact the Brush 
Area Chamber of Com-
merce, 970-842-2666, 
brush@brushchamber.org 
or visit or website at 

trance to the bldgs during 
further construction.  The 
Olde Tyme Country Store 
is offering anyone parking 
in the parking lot west of 
their back entrance can 
come thru their store if 
that makes traveling to 
the businesses easier.  The 
plan calls for a drip system 
to water the trees and elec-
trical connections at each 
tree.  More information is 
available at the City of 
Brush or the Brush Area 
Chamber of Commerce. 

If your religion 

does not change 

you, then you 

should change 

your religion. 

Elbert Hubbard 

You can give 

without loving, 

but you cannot 

love without 

giving. 

Amy Carmichael 

If you are interested in one, 
they are available at the 
Brush Chamber at 218 Clay-
ton Street. 

NORTHEAST COLORAD HOUSING provides 
Down payment loans 

Loans for roof repair, interior safety repairs 
Pre loan counseling 

Home ownership workshops 
Telephone 542-1221 TTY 1-800-659-2659 

 



Brush!  Great People!  Quality Living! 

other uses.  They may not be re-
deemed for cash. 

The Brush School District, Eben 
Ezer, East Morgan County Library 
and the City of Brush have made 
an investment in Brush businesses 
of more than $25,000 by giving 
their employees Brush Bucks.  
Total Brush Buck sales in 2011 
was $16,816.  The dollars spent in 
Brush will have a value of 5-7 
times that amount, since the mon-
ey is re-circulated within the City.  
What a great investment in our 

The Brush Chamber of Com-
merce has Brush Chamber 
Bucks available for purchase.  
The Chamber Bucks are certifi-
cates that can be used the same 
as cash at any participating 
Brush Chamber business or 
merchant.  It's a great way to 
give a gift or bonus to someone 
and the best benefit is that our 
dollars stay in Brush.  They can 
be used to purchase groceries, 
get a haircut, buy merchandise, 
pay your cell phone bill, apply to 
your insurance and countless 

community! 

Chamber Bucks are available at 
the Brush Chamber office in any 
denomination starting at $5.00.  
Whether you want to give a special 
child $5.00 or give someone else 
$100, we can accommodate you.  
Stop by at 218 Clayton or call the 
Chamber Office at 842-2666 if  
you want more information. 

 

Brush Chamber Bucks  
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BRUSHOPOLY 

Brushopoly is a historic 
game that features some 
present businesses and 
many from years ago.  

They are on sale at the 
Chamber Office for 

$15.00 

 

 

2301 Mill Street, Brush, CO 80723 

FREE GOLF LESSONS 

Call Steve at 970-842-5470 for details. 

Morgan County Antique Tractor & Power Show  

The 2nd Annual Morgan 

County Antique Tractor 

& Power Show will be 

held on Saturday, June 

9th at the AMA Complex. 

Events will include a Pok-

er Run through Brush, 

East Morgan  

County Library   

is your local source for 

excellent  stories, family 

entertainment and valua-

ble information.  Experi-

ence friendly service, In-

ternet access and the op-

portunity to learn con-

stantly. 

   Above all else, our num-

ber one priority is to pro-

mote literacy because 

without  the ability to 

read, write and compre-

hend how can we pros-

per? 

500 Clayton St. 
Brush, CO 80723 

emcl.info 
970-842-4596 

tractor games, booths, enter-

tainment, corn shelling and 

wheat thrashing demonstra-

tions. 

Admission is free for specta-

tors and displayers.  Bring 

the family and come check 

out a little bit of history. 

Anderson and Chapin, PC  

is pleased to announce  

the opening of its Greeley office 

Edwin (Ned) Chapin, attorney at law 

Cottonwood Commons 

1770 25th Avenue, #200 

Greeley, CO 80634 
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Brush Locker 

Taylor McDonald 

128 S Clayton 

Brush, CO 80723 

970-842-2660 

Welcome New Brush Chamber Members  

Rural Philanthropy Days ñJune 20-22, 2012  

Page 4 

 

Interested in Volun-

teering? 
The Chamber has 4 ma-

jor committees that are 

always looking for volun-

teers:  Design, Economic 

Restructuring, Organiza-

tion and Promotions.  

Contact the Chamber 

today at 842-2666 if you 

are interested. 

Local business for the 

past 35 years. 

For all your roofing 

needs. 

 

Rural Philanthropy Days is 

a chance for the organiza-

tions in northeast Colorado 

to talk directly with major 

grant funders.  This event 

comes to northeast Colora-

do once every 4 years.  This 

year it will be held in Mor-

gan County and begin on 

Wednesday, June 20th.  The 

activities on the 20th and 

the first half of the 21st will 

be in Fort Morgan.  Then 

on the afternoon of the 21st 

it will switch to the Mark 

Arndt Events Center at the 

Morgan County Fair-

grounds.  In the weeks lead-

ing up to Philanthropy Days 

there will be training ses-

sions to help those seeking 

grants refine their skills and 

their ability to ñmake the 

askò.  Statistics show that 

when Rural Philanthropy 

Days are in a certain area that 

the grants given in that area 

increase dramatically.  There 

will be approximately 19 

grant funders attending.  

Registration is required for 

all attendees.  If more infor-

mation is desired please con-

tact the Brush Area Chamber 

of Commerce. 

South Philly Cheese 

Steaks 

Mike & Kris Keegan 

207 Clayton St 

Brush, CO 80723 

970-842-2222 

Schreinerôs Appraisal Service 

Michael & Bonnie Schreiner 

29741 Hwy 34 

Brush, CO 80723 

970-842-5278 

Customer Appreciation  

The Customer Apprecia-

tion Potluck will be on 

Tuesday, July 31st.  The 

businesses in the Brush 

area provide the food for 

the event held in Library 

Park.  Last year over 700 

people attended.  A re-

cent survey by the City 

of Brush! showed this 

was one of the more 

popular events that 

Brush has throughout 

the year.  Last year there 

was a concert as well 

and the evening festivi-

ties ended about 8:30.  

This will be the 6th year.  

The original idea came 

from KFTM Media Logic.  

The organizing sponsors 

are KFTM Media Logic, 

the City of Brush!, East 

Morgan County Library 

and the Brush Area Cham-

ber of Commerce. 



2012 Board of Directors 

 

Officers: 

Amy NeedensñCo-President 

Wes CableñCoðPresident 

Spencer FarnikñTreasurer 

Dana ShermanñSecretary 

Janet KrohnñPast President 

 

Directors: 

Jeff Osuch, Theresa Leake, Tammy Wellen, 

Wendy Danielson 

 

Ex-Officio Directors: 

Dr. Kerry Hart, Shaire Chavez, Cassandra 

Wilson, Dr. Michelle Johnstone 

 

Morgan County Economic Development: 

 Linda Thorpe, Chamber Rep 

Morgan County Tourism Panel: 

 Ed Sand, Chamber Rep 

Staff:   Ron Prascher, Executive Director 

 Melody Christensen, Admin Assistant 

Promotions:  John Sweenie 

Economic Stakeholders:  Ron Prascher and 

 Janet Krohn, Representatives 

Organization:  Russell Jones 

Design:  Helena Schultz 

Economic Restructuring:  Linda Thorpe 
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Businesses in Xcel territories (Sterling, Merino, Brush) - *NOW* is the time to act.  

Rebates for upgrading your lighting diminish greatly 3/31/2012.  

This is applicable to any non-residential energy customer in Xcel territory 

(businesses, schools, non-profits, churches, municipalities, businessesé).  If you use 

florescent bulbs to light your surroundings, there is rebate money available for you 

to upgrade to the new T-8 or T-4 florescent bulbs.  As a side note, T-12ôs (the old 

inch-round long tubes) will no longer be manufactured after 2012, so you might as 

well upgrade while rebates are available for doing so. 

The process:  Call Tim with CSU Extension to reserve an energy audit for your 

business by Mon 3/5.  I need information off of your Energy Bill.  Till will submit 

your reservation.  Franklin Energy (on behalf of Xcel) will schedule a time to come 

and do the audit (NO CHARGE!).  You purchase and install the retrofit kits (keep 

your existing fixtures!) for your location.  Xcel sends you a rebate check.  You save 

up to 66% of the energy that you previously used for each fixture replacedï each 

and every month.  Itôs that simple. 

Refrigeration unit lighting rebates also available. 

Residential / agricultural customers in Highline, Y-W Electric, and MCREA terri-

tories - rebates still available. 

Rebates for Colorado seniors on fixed-income for heat payments also available, 

regardless of who you pay your energy bill to. 

Tim Edgar and Rich Mullaney are Community Energy Coordinators with CSU Extension.  Our service 
is currently free.  Weôre here to help you with your energy needs.  Please call Tim at 970-522-3200 x 
276 or Rich at 970-466-2355 to start the rebate process for any rebate listed here, or to reserve your spot 

Attention businesses! 


